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Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
Wimbledon Stadium Parking Review - Results of Event Zone and CPZ Review 
 
We carried out a consultation in March/April 2022 as part of the Experimental TMO review 
process to ask for your views on the Event Zone restrictions on match/event days and possible 
changes to the operational days and hours within your Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) when 
there are no matches or events taking place.  This letter provides a summary of the 
results/decisions. 
 
RESULTS 
 

• Across all areas, a total of 5579 consultation documents were delivered. 736 surveys / 
questionnaires were completed, giving an overall response rate of 13%.   

 
Event Zone restrictions 
 

• A majority of respondents (73%) indicated that the Event Zone restrictions should be 
retained, with 48% indicating a preference for the Event Zone controls to be limited to 
event/match times, for example, starting one or two hours prior to the match kick-off or 
event start time and then ending one or two hours after the event has finished. 

 
Existing CPZ restrictions 

 
• In response to Question 7 (What days do you think the CPZ should operate?) in 

Earlsfield L2 (All-Day) (88%) and L2 1-Hour (83%) and in Garratt Green (G1) (84%) a 
majority of respondents supported retaining the existing Monday to Friday controls.  In 
the part of the E1 sub-zone consulted, which currently operates Monday to Saturday, 
50% of respondents support Monday to Friday.  
 

• Question 8 (What hours do you think the CPZ should operate?) the most popular 
response was to retain the existing operational hours in all four areas. 
 



 

Official 

DECISION 
 
Taking all relevant factors into consideration including the outcome of the consultation, the 
Transport Committee supported, and the Council’s Executive approved the following: 
 

1. The continued operation of the Event Zone restrictions from 9.30am to 9.30pm 
2. The retention of the maximum permitted stay of 1 hour for those using the pay and 

display / pay by mobile phone facilities on match/event days 
3. That no changes are made to the existing operational hours/days of the daytime Zones 

E1, G1 and L2; and  
4. That officers should investigate options to reduce the Event Zone restrictions on 

match/event days in future 
 
The Director of Environment and Community Services has been instructed to prepare a further 
paper for consideration in early 2023 by the Committee and the Executive detailing officer 
findings in respect of these further investigations. 
 
A link to the committee report and appendices (TC Paper No.22-333, 3 November 2022) is 
available on the Council’s parking reviews webpage here: 
wandsworth.gov.uk/wimbledonstadium 
 
WHAT HAPPENS NEXT? 
 
The existing Event Zone restrictions will continue to operate on AFC Wimbledon’s home match 
days (from 9.30am to 9.30pm) with signs at the entry points to the Event Zone giving the date 
when the Event Zone restrictions will next operate. 
 
Event Zone dates will also continue to be provided via the Council’s website here: 
wandsworth.gov.uk/parking/parking-zones/afc-wimbledon-stadium-event-day-
restrictions   
 
The dates can also be downloaded to any electronic device from the Digital Football 
Calendars website below.  Please check the AFC Wimbledon website too, to ensure it includes 
all fixtures as we cannot be responsible for material on third party’s websites.  
fixtur.es/en/team/afc-wimbledon/home 
 
A further report on the options for reducing the operational hours of the Event Zone will be 
reported to the Transport Committee in early 2023 and updated information about the Event 
Zone restrictions will be provided on the Council’s parking reviews webpage here: 
wandsworth.gov.uk/wimbledonstadium 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
 
Serving Richmond and Wandsworth Councils 
www.richmond.gov.uk / www.wandsworth.gov.uk 
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